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From:
Sent: Saturday, October 13, 2018 9:07 PM
To: Board
Subject: The tent at the Lodge this evening. October 13

WARNING: This email originated outside of Tahoe Donner Association.
DO NOT CLICK links or attachment unless you recognize the sender and know the content Is safe.

Hi,

We'd like to report that the tent is still a huge annoyance and issue and that maybe the Lodge
Management haven't been taking neighbor’s complaints too seriously. As you know, Jennifer
very kindly came to our house a while back, and then walked over to the Lodge to experience
our annoyances in person. We've had assurances from the Lodge Management that they are
working on solving all the problems neighbors (both near and far) have. We were hoping that
the DJ, staff, etc, would now all be advised and “trained” on what Tahoe Donner regulations will
tolerate. At least the fires now have metal covers over them! Tonight, it's not that way.

We haven't been up to our golf condo for a few weeks. Tonight, we’re sitting indoors with all the
windows and doors closed but can still hear the base. Mike thought it was coming from our
next-door neighbors as it sounded so close. I went onto our deck and registered the noise at
around 49 - 53 decibels, but the base is really low and just horrible and continuous. The wallis
are vibrating. We can hear it upstairs and downstairs.

So, we put on our coat and shoes and walked over there. The decibels registered between 79
and 83 outside the back of the tent, That is WAY too loud. All the tent was zipped up, we
believe. There were only about 4 people dancing. We walked over around 8:45. There wasn't a
staff member in sight - in fact, we could have quite easily stolen whatever was in that banquet
room between the tent and the kitchen. Presents perhaps? We hung around for a few minutes
and decided to come back home as no staff could be seen.

While we were walking back through the trees to our condo from the Lodge, there were 2 young
ladies (who seemed a bit drunk) and also a young man giggling and wandering towards us, and
back towards the Lodge. The man was urinating on our property as Mike walked past. Luckily, I
missed that! Good news - we didn’t see any smokers this time, but if they wanted to, there
were no staff around.

If you happen to be home and get this email, and have nothing better to do, may I suggest you
pop over to the Lodge before 10 pm tonight? .... And you're welcome to come over and have a
glass of wine with us if you'd like.

Please realize that this tent problem has not gone away. We’ve been avoiding coming to our
condo for quite a few weekends due to the invasion and noise. It's particularly bad tonight.

Best




